COMHAIRLE CONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE 2

Monday, March 26th, 2007
Question No. 13
Question: Councillor J. Daly 

"To request the Manager to put in place a study in the Saggart, Brittas, Rathcoole area to deal with the urgent need local people have for housing in their own area.

This study should be carried out in the same way as Bohernabreena/Glen na Smol was carried out.  It could involve local people, County Council officals from the Planning Department, Roads Department, Development Department and Environment Department and Local Councillors.

The guidelines could be set down so that this study would be carried out in a well-planned manner, to enhance the area and the surrounding environment?"

Report:

The schedule of land use planning plans and studies to be carried out by the Planning Department is set out in the South Dublin County Council Development Plan 2004-2010.  There is no reference in the Development Plan for a large housing study for the general rural area of the county in the vicinity of Saggart, Brittas or Rathcoole.  However there is a Specific Local Objective (SLO 122) to carry out a study of the Brittas Village

area, in consultation with local residents, local representatives and agencies with an interest in the area.  This is on-going. 

Various sections of the Development Plan provide guidance and standards for residential development in the rural areas of the county.  Chapter 3 on housing, sets out policies which address the issue of providing for housing in the county’s rural zones.  Policy 9.3 on landscape, sets out policies regarding the protection of landscape values, particularly in the Dublin Mountain Zone.  Section 12.4.10, dealing with dwellings in rural areas, sets out the physical criteria for proposed new dwellings, where compliance with the housing policies set out in Chapter 3 has been established.

Planning Department statistics indicate that the percentage of grants of planning permission for single dwellings in the rural zones of the county has risen significantly since 1999.  For example, in 2000 87% of applications in the High Amenity Areas / Mountain Zone were refused, whereas in 2004 this rate of refusal had reduced significantly to 31%.  Failure to satisfy the criteria for an additional dwelling in the High Amenity Zone accounts for over 50% of the reasons for refusal.  Other reasons include traffic safety, inadequate provision for drainage and effluent disposal and inappropriate siting of buildings in the landscape.

It is evident that the Planning Authority is implementing both the provisions of the Development Plan and of the Department of Environment, Heritage and Local Government Guidelines in relation to housing in the rural areas of the county while at the same time conserving as much as possible the amenity characteristics of these rural areas, and particularly those areas of high amenity value, in the interests of proper planning and sustainable development.
